
 

 

 
 
December 3, 2018 
 
Ms. Carrie Evenson, Ph.D, P.E., CFM 
City of Norman, Stormwater Division 
201 West Gray, Bldg. A 
Norman, Oklahoma 73069 
 
 
Re: Lakehurst Drive Drainage Improvements (1819-8) 
 (Cardinal Engineering Project No. CONC171700) 
 
 
Dear Carrie, 
 
On Thursday, the 29th of November 2018 at 2:00 P.M., four responsive bids were received and 
publicly opened at the City of Norman’s city hall for the Lakehurst Drive Drainage 
Improvements.  The four bids received are listed below with the apparent low bidder listed 
first. 
 

Contractors Base Bid 
Central Contracting Services, Inc. 

Norman, Oklahoma 
$64,870.00 

Cimarron Construction Company 
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 

$112,047.00 

MTZ Construction, Inc. 
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 

$99,752.75 

Redlands Contracting 
Warr Acres, Oklahoma 

$132,382.00 

 
 

Central Contracting Services, Inc. of Norman, Oklahoma was the apparent responsive low 
bidder. We have reviewed their bid proposal, with all items checked for correctness in their 
extensions and additions. Based on the review and references called, we find Central 
Contracting Services, Inc. bid and qualification to be competent to complete the project 
according to the construction documents. 
 
Therefore, Cardinal Engineering recommends the award of contract to Central Contracting 
Services, Inc. for their low bid of $64,870.00. 
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Should you or your staff have any questions please call. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 

William R. Swain, P.E., P.L.S. 
Senior V.P., Cardinal Engineering, LLC 
 


